All Saints Little Shelford,

Proposal to install livestream equipment.

On 20th November 2020 the Chancellor issued and interim faculty, no. F2020/120.  It requires a petition to be submitted for a confirmatory faculty within 42 days.  

The Diocesan Registrar’s office advised on 27th November that:

“The purpose of this petition is purely to obtain the full faculty permission for the works you have been allowed to do, as is required by the Faculty Jurisdiction Rules, and ensure that there is due process in the public domain.  You, or the PCC, do not need to justify why a faculty is required or address the need for one the Chancellor has directed that there needs to be.  The parish's reasons for the need for the equipment have already been prepared.  The DAC will assist with the wording which will need to appear in the petition schedule in the Form 3A.”

Accordingly, we are submitting this petition.

In response to our enquiry as to the reason the Chancellor decided a faculty was necessary the office also advised that:

“The Chancellor did not provide any specific reasons for the need for a faculty.  The works involved do however fall outside the delegated provisions (Lists A & B) for works that can be done in a Grade II* listed church without a faculty.”

We are grateful for the rapid grant of the interim faculty.  However, we cannot tell why it is considered these minor works require a faculty. The Archdeacon had hoped one would not be necessary, whilst fully recognising they were outside Lists A and B. We are happy to apply for a faculty, but also submit, for the reasons given in our submission to the chancellor on 16th November, that it is not necessary to insist on one.  We would like to know where we are for the future and therefore would be grateful for reasoning on that question.  The issue of the reasons need not in our respectful submission however hold up the consideration of this faculty application.

David Brock
Churchwarden, All Saints Little Shelford
7th December 2020


  

